Rother Neighbourhood Watch
Notes from the meeting at Bexhill Town Hall 8th April 2015

Chairman Ted Kemp welcomed everybody and guest speaker David Law

Apologies: Denis Cronin. Jackie Dorey, Lynn Poll, plus others.
Ted reported the following:
Ann & Craigan Hyde-Barnett had resigned from the committee due to private problems

Keith and I attended on 26th February a Multi-Agency meeting for the Bexhill fire station open day which is planned for 19th September   

On 3rd March PCSO Neil Holden, Keith and I attended a meeting with Daniel Barnes at Barclays Bank regarding the many scams. On 26th March I gave out information in the banking hall and further visits are planned

We have gained many new members by David Wenden doing a leaflet drop in Hillcrest Avenue and now have a new Co-ordinator in that road
In Hornbeam area we have had some 40 new members thanks to PC Jason Kemp and his partner Jennie and Beckie 

On 29th March we had a meeting with Herbrand Walk beach hut owners about giving advice on protecting their properties.
Little Common are having posters that it’s a Neighbourhood Watch Area and to assist traders with advice, as they have had shoplifting problems in the past.
A question was put forward by Sue Rochford about beach huts and solar lighting.  
David Law gave a presentation on Terrorism.
Vice Chairman Keith Miller gave his report,   Junior Neighbourhood Watch is going well and we have had children at two schools i.e. Little Common and St Peters & St Paul’s that has done a six weeks course on Crime prevention. Drusilla Park are giving entry vouchers, and Ravenside swimming pool presented a swimming voucher to each child.
Treasurer Chris Ashford`s Report:  Very little change, we received some money from Ticehurst Parish council and are arranging for 2 signs to be put up. We have paid for the lottery license so that we can plan a lottery later in the year. We have bought more UV pens and these are included in the joining packs, and have paid for travel expense to the Chairman. We have £ 4,857 in the bank.
Beryl, The events that we have got booked are Bexhill Hospital on 13th June, Party in the park on 27th June. The roaring 20th on 18th July, Motor feast 26th July are still to be confirmed, Ted and I are hoping to open our garden date to be arranged and Bexhill Fire station on 19th September.  We are still asking if anyone would donate prizes for a raffle.
PCSO Darrel Halter from Battle police station reported of a lady that had a bogus call from London police telling stating that her cards had been used, the lady realized that this call was a scam and finished the call.  Another crime in Battle that was being watched is thefts of 4x4. 
Peter Wylie asked what the shelf life was of a UV pen.
If you see anything that does not look right please Ring 101 to report it and then follow up with telling your co-ordinator or Chairman and if is happening at the time, ring 999
Rother Neighbourhood Watch is still doing burglary follow ups when they are asked by the police if they wish us to attend.
Privilege cards: Danielle is checking the retailer`s to find out if they are still offering discounts.
Lists are available with Privilege card people but please check if they are still on our partners list. If they are not please notify us.
Comments were made about the cards use.
Sue Rochford mentioned Streetwise on the internet that is for local people in Bexhill offering advice and help to each other, this shows the community are willing to work together.
